Willard Community Center

Board meeting minutes from July 28, 2014 
Held at the Willard Pre-K House at 1030 West "Q" St.
Board Members present: Irene Williams, Mollie Mertens, Emily Martin, Cari Robinson, and Mary Wenzl.
Members Absent: Kasey Knudson, Casey Pflanz, Cole Pomeroy, and Patrick Ridder.
Others present:  Janelle Soderling and Sarah Reinke 


1 – Call the meeting to order – Meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm at the Willard Pre-K House at 1030 West "Q" Street.
2 – Consent Agenda – Ms. Robinson made the motion to approve the consent agenda.  Ms. Wenzl 2nd the motion. Motion carried. 
3 – Finalize the Building Renovation Plans – Steve Clymer from BVH Architects was in attendance.  He handed out copies of the renovation floor plans for Willard.  The board gave suggestions on what they would like to see for changes with the floor plans.  We discussed changing the main entrance to allow for more space in the preschool rooms.  The more square footage we have the more children we can enroll to help cover costs.   Mr. Clymer had also done a handout with the campaign logo which could be included in the fund raising materials.  
4 – New Account Set Up for Fund Raising –  Ms. Williams informed the board that a new account has been set up at West Gate Bank for capital campaign dollars.  Signers on this account are Kassy Knudson, Emily Martin, and Mollie Mertens.  
5- Golf Tournament Update – The teams are filling up quickly.  Ms. Williams, Ken Svoboda, and West Gate bank are all sponsoring teams again this year.  The board was reminded to go out and get donations and raffle prizes for the tournament.  Any prizes should be reported to Janelle so that she can update the committee.
6 – Fund Raising Committee Update – Ms. Williams informed the board about an idea that the Capital Campaign Committee had to host a Throw Back Thursday party to be held on Oct. 9th, at Willard to target potential donors.  It will be a 1950's theme with snacks and wine from 5:30 to 7:30 pm.  Later the committee discussed moving this to a later time as fund raising was just beginning and they felt it was too soon.
7 – Grant Writer Next Steps – Ms. Williams told the board members that she has been inquiring about possible grant writers that we could hire to apply for funding for the capital campaign.  She has found that most grant writers work for $50 - $75.00 per hour and an average grant will take up to an average of 14 hours per grant.  The board agreed that we could afford to spend up to $1500.00 and could hopefully get a good grant template for other grants in the process.

8 – Credit Card Processing on line and on our website – Ms. Williams is working on finding a new on-line credit card processing company that will be cheaper than Paypal.  She will continue her research and report at the next meeting.

9 – Committee for review of the hand book and policy – Ms. Williams asked for volunteers to help with the update of our personnel handbook and policies.  This is something that will need to be started soon as many of our policies will need to be updated. 
Ms. Robinson made the motion to adjourn at 6:48 pm and motion carried.
 
Our Next Meeting will be held August 25, 2014.
 
